PROJECT BACKPACK

BACK-TO-SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE

DONATE TODAY!

DROP OFF ITEMS THROUGH JULY 12, 2019
Monday to Thursday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Elgin Community College

Building B, Room B173

MAIL CHECK DONATIONS:

Payable to: ECC Foundation
1700 Spartan Dr., Elgin, IL 60123
Memo line: “Project Backpack”

VISIT PROJECT-BACKPACK.ORG

 Donate conveniently online.
« Find more drop-off locations.
« Explore corporate sponsorship opportunities.

DESIRED DONATION ITEMS*

 Backpacks

» Two-pocket, three-prong folders

« Spiral notebooks (one subject, wide ruledand college ruled)
» Composition notebooks

« Filler paper (150-200 count, wide ruled and college ruled)
« Three-ring binders and index dividers

« Pencils (10 count, standard #2, yellow wood)

« Black, blue, and red pens

« Highlighters

« Crayons (24 pack Crayola®)

» Markers (10 pack Crayola®, washable preferred)

« Colored pencils (12 pack Crayola®)

« Erasers

* Scissors

« Glue sticks (0.21 oz)

* Rulers

PROJECT BACKPACK
SCHOOL SUPPLY DISTRIBUTION

Saturday, August 3
9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (or until supplies last)

Elgin Community College
Building J, Events Center *Donated items not on this list may be used at this event or otherwise distributed as needed.

School supply recipients must provide proof of fall 2019 enrollment at Elgin Community College
(District 509) or school district U-46, D300, D301, D303, or D20—or residency therein.

For more information, visit project-backpack.org

or call 847-214-7370. Elgin

Community

Para Espanol: 847-888-5000 ext. 4211 College

Event Partners: Elgin Community College, ECC Faculty Association, Community Crisis Center, ECCP3,
Kane County Regional Office of Education, Kane County Teachers Credit Union, School District U-46, and United Way of Elgin. 1700 Spartan Drive « Elgin, IL 60123-7193 - elgin.edu
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